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18 December 2007
Mr David Mason

Director 
Disability Rights Policy

Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission

Via email: DavidMason@humanrights.gov.au
Dear Mr Mason
RE: Tiger Airways - Application for temporary exemption

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the above.

The Australian Federation of Disability Organisations (AFDO) is the peak body in Australia representing organisations of people with disability.

The application for an exemption from Tiger Airways is made at a time when access to air travel on an equitable basis is becoming increasingly restricted for people with disability.  A number of airlines have recently introduced or proposed unreasonable restrictions on independent travel for people with disability.


As a matter of principle, AFDO would argue that a business is not ready to serve the public, until it can service the entire population, including people with disability.  However, we note that Tiger Airways had made arrangements to obtain the equipment it needs to serve people who use mobility devices and that it appears to be out of its control that this equipment was not available on time.

We also note the relatively short timeframe requested for the exemption, and that Tiger Airways has suggested a number of strategies to find alternative ways to serve people with disability unable to board its airplanes.

AFDO would support the application being granted by the Commission, on the following conditions:

· Disabled Person Lifters are used by other operators at a number of the airports from which Tiger Airways will be operating.  Tiger Airways should seek to use this equipment, where possible.

· Tiger Airways states that it will take delivery of four Disabled Person Lifters in December.  The exemption should cease to apply to the airports this equipment services on 31 December 2007.

· The alternative arrangements made for passengers impacted by the temporary restrictions by Tiger Airways should include making bookings for passengers on other airlines, at equivalent times, at no cost to the individuals.  This should apply to prospective passengers.

· In cases where Tiger Airways can not make alternative equivalent travel arrangements for passengers, passengers should be provided with full refunds.

· Tiger Airways work with stakeholders including the Australian Federation of Disability Organisations to develop an Action Plan that details how it will improve its access for people with disabilities as required under the Accessible Public Transport Standards 2002.  The Action Plan should include:

· The provision of information in alternative formats 

· Refinements to equipment such as Disabled Person Lifters that will improve its operation

· The provision of other equipment, such as an eagle lifter, to improve travel for people with disability.
If you require further information about this response, please do not hesitate to contact Ms Collette O’Neill on 03 9662 3324.

Yours sincerely
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Jeremy Muir

Chief Executive Officer
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